
   

October Events 

 

6th-Unadilla Autumn Fest 

 

11th-Governor-AG group       
meeting 

 

19th-Dryden 5 &10K Race 

 

19th-YEP Passport Fair-
Owego 

 

19th-Cortland’s 100th            
Celebration Dinner-
Tinelli’s 

 

24th- World Polio Day 

 

25th-26th-YEP NYC Trip 

 

26th-Greene’s Octoberfest-
Silo Restaurant 

 

 

I hope you are all enjoying fall and all of the activities going on in 
District 7170. By the time you read this I will have visited 32 clubs 
and I continue to discover all kinds of exciting things.  Being a re-
tired history teacher, I am fascinated by the history in our District.  I 
am especially intrigued by the hidden treasures in Delaware county.  
If you have never visited these clubs, you are missing out on a lot.  A 
special congratulation goes out to the Deposit Rotary Club for the 
dedication of their community’s 9/11 Memorial.  This project was 
made possible by a district community grant.  There is a picture of 
the memorial elsewhere in this newsletter. 

October is Economic and Community Development Month.  What is 
your club doing to promote business and community development 
in your area?  World Polio Day also occurs on Thursday, October 
24th.  Are you planning a fundraising activity for Polio Plus?  Several 
of our clubs are busy with the restaurant project being supported by 
the District.  Remember, an activity to support Polio Plus is a part of 
the “Governor’s Challenge” this year. 

Our Youth Exchange Program is in full swing.  The inbound stu-
dents have arrived and are beginning to settle in.  They have fin-
ished their orientation program and are looking forward to the New 
York City trip on the 25th and 26th. Remember that District interview 
forms are due to Ed Forman no later than the 11th.  This year’s Pass-
port Fair will be in Owego on the 19th.   

The Foundation Dinner registration is now on-line.  You can find a 
link to register among the events listed on the District website.  The 
committee planning this has worked hard to make it a memorable 
event for all who attend.  The featured speaker will be Jeffry Ca-
dorette who is the current RI director for our new Zone.  His talk is 
sure to be inspiring.  If your club receives notice that you will be rec-
ognized at the dinner, please try to have someone present to receive 
your award. 

Several District leaders have returned from their training at this 
year’s Zone Conference in Niagara Falls, Ontario.  Training was of-
fered to District Governor, District Governor Elect, District Gover-
nor Nominee, District trainer, membership, the Rotary Foundation, 
emerging leaders, public relations.  If your club needs help in any of 
these areas all you need to do is ask.  The main responsibility of the 
District is to provide training to its members. 

Finally, I would like to recognize two of our clubs who have special 

Continued on pg. 2 
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events this month.  Cortland Noon is celebrating its’ 100th anniversary with a Celebration Dinner 
at Tinelli’s Hathaway House in Cincinnatus on Saturday, October 19th.  This is open to all District 
7170 Rotarians.  Foundation Trustee Jennifer Jones will be the featured speaker.  Colesville-
Harpursville is also celebrating their 35th anniversary this month.  Congratulations to both clubs 
for their years of service. 
 

Until next time, 

Yours In Rotary Service, 

 

DG Dave 

 

 

 

 

On September 11th, the members of the Deposit Rotary Club, the Deposit Fire Department, 
the American Legion, the V.F.W and the Village of Deposit officially dedicated the community’s 
9/11 Memorial.  The center piece of the memorial, shown in the picture below, is one of the few 
remaining pieces of the aluminum skin from one of the towers at the World Trade Center.  The 
artifact was given to the Deposit Fire Department for their service during the days following the 
attack.  The Deposit Rotary Club applied for and received a District Community Grant to build 
the Memorial display in the Village’s Memorial Park.  This project is an excellent example of 
what can be done when organizations connect and work together to achieve a goal. “Rotary Con-
nects the World”. 

Continued from pg. 1 Our life is frittered away by detail… simplify, simplify. Henry David Thoreau 
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The weak can never forgive. Forgiveness is the attribute of the strong. Mahatma Gandhi 
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  Turn your wounds into wisdom. Oprah Winfrey 

The Groton Rotary ongoing project at the Revolutionary War  Easthill Cemetery project got a 
needed boost of help from the Groton football players. Their coach. Sgt.Joe Manning graduated 
from Groton and was happy to help Rotary with some strong backs! He offered to come back in 
May to continue and hopefully finish the heavy lifting. A nice group of young men. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Trumansburg Rotary sold out of their famous Chick-

en BBQ at the Trumansburg Middle School Open House 

on September 19th. 
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Oneonta Rotary Raises Over $3300 for Operation 

Warm 
Oneonta Rotary’s raffle raised over $3,300 for Operation Warm which provides new winter coats 
for children in need. Dr. Kathy Knox, owner of Otsego Family Dental P.C. and president of Unadil-
la Rotary, won the raffle. Clark Smith, son of Oneonta Rotary’s Chad Smith, drew the winning tick-
et for $500 worth of scratch-offs and gift certificates at the Grand & Glorious Garage Sale on Sep-
tember 7, 2019. We want to extend a big thank you to everyone that helped out by selling and buy-
ing tickets and spreading the word and to Dr. Knox who generously donated her winnings to Oper-
ation Warm. Coats will be given to area school children later this fall. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

While standing in front of the 
prize board, Operation Warm 

fundraising chair Dave Rowley 
holds a buckets containing the 
raffle tickets while Clark Smith 

makes the selection. 

Oneonta Rotary president, Lynne 
Sessions (L) delivered the prize to 

Dr. Knox, DDS at her practice, 
Otsego Family Dental P.C. 

In August, The Wall Street Journal reported that the country of India is “running out of water!” Their 
groundwater reserves are rapidly depleting and according to a 2018 report by NITI Aayog, a government 
policy think tank – 40% of India’s people could lack drinking water by the end of the next decade.   
  
Our District 7170 has joined the Rotary Club of Kodungallur, India is helping alleviate this problem 
through a global grant.  The club has identified a source of potable water in the Padanna, a coastal area in 
Kerala State and is beginning to build a pumping station with an overhand tank to alleviate the lack of 
clean water.  Pipelines are being laid to each house in the community that do not have a source of potable 
drinking water.  This will serve 250 families and students in a nearby school.   
  
 How amazing that a district in Upstate New York can make such a difference for people in our 

world!  Your contribution to the Rotary Foundation allows us to make that difference.  

 Whatever you are, be a good one. Abraham Lincoln 
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Over this last Labor Day 
weekend eight Rotarians 
from two clubs (Dryden & Cortland) showed up to 
help with work on 2 houses for Habitat for Human-
ity of Tompkins & Cortland Counties!  For 3 hours 
six Rotarians hauled shingles and started laying 
them. Three other  prepped the new foundation of 
the old farm house for future sealing. The weather 
was great and the company as good! 
 
There is another opportunity for Rotarians from the 
clubs of Tompkins and Cortland Counties to help on 
Saturday, 26 Oct, from 9:00 AM - 12:00 PM. 
As before, an RSVP is appreciated but not required.  
emkurtz56@gmail.com 
 
For other Rotarians and clubs in our District here 
are their regional Habitat offices contact infor-
mation! Reach out and see how you might partner 
with Habitat in your community! 
 
Broome County Habitat for Humanity  
Endicott: Amy Winans, Executive Director 
awinans@broomehabitat.org 
607-239-4783 
www.broomhabitat.org 
 
Habitat for Humanity of Delaware County 
Delhi: an all-volunteer affiliate 
Phone: 607-746-9987 
www.habitatdelawarecounty.org 
 
Chenango County Habitat for Humanity 
Norwich: an all-volunteer affiliate 
607-334-7492 
habitat.chenango.org 
 
Habitat for Humanity of Otsego County 
Oneonta: an all-volunteer affiliate 
607-432-7874 
habitatotsego.org 
habitatotsego@gmail.com 
 
References: 
www.rotary.org/en/rotary-partners-habitat-
humanity 
www.rotary.org/en/about-rotary/partnerships 
www.habitat.org/ 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
Kim Allan, Cortland, helps clean up new 
foundation under the old farm house. 

Shingling the 1,200 sq foot, 2 bedroom, 1 bath, new house. 
First of two being built 

Doug & Rene Larison, Cortland, help prep the 
new foundation under the old farm house 

 
L-R Evan Kurtz (Dryden), Dave Jones (Cortland), Joe Bowers 

(Dryden), Grant VanSant (Cortland), Mike Stone (Cortland), 

Brain Buttner (Dryden) 

It’s not how much you have that makes people look up to you, it’s who you are. Elvis Presley 

http://www.habitatdelawarecounty.org
mailto:habitatotsego@gmail.com
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October: 
1-Norwich (12:00 pm) 
2-Deposit (5:30 pm) 
3-Waverly (12:05 pm) 
9-New Berlin (6:00 pm) 
10-Whitney Point (6:15 pm) 
16-Dryden (6:00 pm) 
17-Sherburne (12:00 pm) 
17-Oxford (6:15 pm) 
22-Lansing-Ithaca  (12:15 pm) 
23-Unadilla (6:00 pm) 
24-Oneonta (12:15 pm) 
25-Schenevus-Worcester (12:00 pm) 

Governor’s Official Visitation 

Schedule for 2019-2020 

 I fear not the man who has practiced 10,000 kicks once, but I fear the man who has practiced one kick 10,000 times. 
Bruce Lee 

I will meet with club board of directors for 1 hour after 
morning meetings and for one hour before noon and even-
ing meetings. 

I will also need 15 to 20 minutes of your meeting time to 
do my presentation. 

 
 
 
 
 

Let other 7170 Rotarians know what your club is doing and maybe have additional 
participants! 

 
How do you do this?   
If your club has a Club Runner account, which many do, it is very simple.  After you have 
logged on to your club website go to the ‘Member Area’, look down the left-hand list of options and, 
under ‘Website Manager’, select ‘Edit Events 2.0’.  
Whether you are creating a new event for your site calendar or editing an existing event the simple 
step to have it posted to the District calendar is the same.  At the bottom of the page, where you are 
creating or editing the event, you will see a radio button labeled ’Show Event in District Calen-
dar?’ simply select ‘Yes’ and… done! Your event, and all its information, is now visible on the Dis-
trict 7170 calendar!  
If your club does not have a Club Runner account, your event can be entered directly onto 
the District calendar by anyone who has the appropriate access privileges. “Who would that be?” you 
ask. That is the real question!  For now, send the information to 7170Calendar@gmail.com.  This 
must include title, date, times, location, event description, and the name of a club member as a point 
of contact for the event (if not provided it will be the President…).  Because of limits on the website, 
and limits on people’s time, events must be directly related to your club.  Large events that your club 
is participating in will not be posted. 

 

  October 2019 District Grant Tidbit 

The District Grant application asks for a budget for your project with quotes to document your expected 
expenses. The quotes do not have to be exact or current, but they shouldn’t be too old, either. Quotes are 
to show you have a complete understanding, in terms of dollars and required items, of the cost of the pro-
ject. 

mailto:7170Calendar@gmail.com
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I was super excited to get The Rotarian magazine today because our club's event, Autumn Fest, was in-
cluded on the Oct. events page. I have to brag, a little, because it is our event...but, I wanted to point out to 
every club that it isn't too hard to get your club's event listed in The Rotarian. You have to know well 
ahead of time, I emailed them in March, but I'm proof that it does work to email the address they list on 
that page. Hopefully more clubs in the District will submit their news this way, because I know we have a 
lot going on. 
Best, 
Zoë O. van der Meulen 

Everyone should look in their October Rotarian and see what is going on……...there is also another  item writ-

ten by another of your District Rotarians……...you never know who may be in an issue that we know or some 

article that might spike you interest to do something about. This is all part of your dues and you should take 

advantage and see what a wonderful organization we all belong to!!! 

Editor Cindy 

 

 

 

In order to be irreplaceable, one must always be different. Coco Chanel 
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You have power over your mind – not outside events. Realize this, and you will find strength. Marcus Aurelius  
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It always seems impossible until it’s done. Nelson Mandela 

Calling all Clubs in Rotary District 7170  

Challenge!!!  

Create a Restaurant week in your   

community to support the End Of Polio!!  

Step One:  

Clubs will go out to restaurants in their community and ask if they would sponsor one 

night the week of October 24, 2019 World Polio Day. A sponsor would donate five  per-

cent of their gross receipts for that day to The Rotary Foundation, in the name of the 

sponsoring Club.  

Step Two:  

Once Clubs have secured restaurants their names would be submitted to the District. A 

District wide advertisement would be created, and published throughout our District, so 

everyone would know who is offering the deal each day that week.  

Step Three:  

Go out for dinner at participating restaurants the week of  October 20 through 26th to 

support the final  eradiation of Polio!!  
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Be kind whenever possible. It is always possible. Dalai Lama 
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Save The Date 

 

 

 

Prompted by Rotary International’s concern about Human Sex Trafficking in our world, Rotarians 

Linda Biemer and Lana Rouff (The Rotary Club of Binghamton) have been attending for the past 

two years the local, state-funded Safe Harbour Critical Task Force meetings.  The group focuses on 

the prevention of sex and labor trafficking in the Southern Tier. It meets monthly and is part of the 

local Crime Victims’ Assistance Center.   The meetings are attended by representatives from social 

services, local law enforcement, county government, the Children’s Home, church advocacy groups, 

mental health organizations and Family Planning of So. Central NY. 

In addition, there is a much larger Southern Tier Task Force that is made up of AGs, State Police, 

local law enforcement, NYS Dept of Labor representatives, human services agencies, county govt. 

departments., educators, community volunteers, religious organizations, etc. from seven Southern 

Tier counties.   Sex trafficking DOES exist right here in Rotary District 7170, but many still do not 

believe it does.   

On November 7 & 8 the Broome County Child Advocacy Center will present a workshop on Hu-

man Trafficking entitled “It Takes a Village.”  We are delighted that The Rotary Club of Binghamton 

and Rotary District 7170 has been able to financially support the event through Binghamton Chari-

ties & a district grant.  As the time grows closer, volunteers will be needed to handle registration 

and additional administrative duties during those two days.  Please mark your calendar and say 

“yes” when asked in October.  For more information, see the website below: 

 

https://www.eventbrite.com/e/broome-county-cac-presents-it-takes-a-village-tickets-68479789895 

 By failing to prepare, you are preparing to fail. Benjamin Franklin 

https://www.eventbrite.com/e/broome-county-cac-presents-it-takes-a-village-tickets-68479789895
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The future belongs to those who believe in the beauty of their dreams. Eleanor Roosevelt  
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Most Rotarians within our District 7170 are well aware of 
Rotary’s commitment to eradicate polio worldwide.  Our 
effort was initiated in the 1980’s and for more than 30 
years, it has made incredible progress in the fight to rid 
the world of the disease forever.  Along with its partners – 
World Health Organization, UNICEF, Center of Disease 
Control and the William and Melinda Gates Foundation, it 
has helped immunize more the 2.5 billion children against 
polio in 122 countries. Through their efforts polio cases 
have been reduced by 99.9 percent worldwide.   

To date Rotary’s members have contributed more than 
$1.8 billion to fight the disease and countless volunteer 
hours in immunization efforts.  It has come very close to 
eradicating the disease.  However, and unfortunately, fig-
ures are rising in two of the endemic countries – Pakistan 
and Afghanistan.   

Mike McGovern, Chair of Rotary International’s End Polio 
Now recently sent this update: 

We anticipate a certification this Rotary year that a sec-
ond of the three strains of polio, "Type 3" will be certified 
as eradicated.  This will occur around October 24th with 
an announcement in Geneva. Originally there were three 
strains of polio and this upcoming declaration will mean 
that two are gone.  

We also anticipate this Rotary year that the AFRO region 
of the World Health Organization will be certified free of 
the wild polio virus.  (Type 1) This is an amazing accom-
plishment when you consider the breadth of the continent 
and the lack of public health resources when we began 
this initiative with our partners. It is Type One polio that 
we have presently most focused on.  

We also have and will have some cases of vaccine de-
rived polio for a few years in Africa and in a number of 
countries.  While this is of concern and is costly, these are 
not the cases we have traditionally focused upon.   Yet 
tomorrow, (July 19), I am leaving for a few days in the 
Democratic Republic of the Congo to meet with our part-
ners and the President of the country.  We hope that they 
continue to focus on squashing these cases even as they 
deal with an ebola outbreak that was in the news yester-
day.  

The main point you …Rotarians … focus on are the case 
counts for Type 1 polio in Afghanistan and Pakistan,  

As you have surmised, we are disappointed with the case 
counts in both countries.  I could go on for thousands of 
pages listing the challenges and issues that have arisen 
but several aspects are in place that still give me confi-
dence. 

Afghanistan does continue to be plagued with access is-
sues in three of its larger provinces that are largely con-
trolled by anti-government elements.  We have neutral  

 

 

 

parties talk with the Taliban and have understood that 
opening up the areas to some immunizations is immi-
nent.  We had heard this week, but it has not yet oc-
curred.   I of course can not make promises but 
can indicate that every effort is being made without 
providing any accommodations that would be detrimental 
to support of the donors for the program. Put more simply, 
we are not going to give anything that would make Rotari-
ans upset.  

Pakistan has been close to eradication before but seems 
to have slippage in and around each quadrennial elec-
tion.   We were seeing this slippage as new personnel 
came in as the government changed hands a year 
ago.   Then a couple of months ago, we faced the biggest 
challenge since the alleged doctor visit to Abbotta-
bad.  Some rogues in a number of schools in one 
city asked kids to fake illness after receiving polio 
drops.  They filmed it all for Facebook and What's App 
and it immediately went viral.  Some estimates said that 
before the day was out over 200,000 children showed up 
at hospitals with worried parents.  The government confis-
cated some phones and found tapes of the perpetrators 
instructing the kids on how to act sick.  The government 
also permanently closed the schools where this hap-
pened.  Nonetheless, the damage was done and the level 
of vaccine refusals skyrocketed when the most re-
cent vaccination activity was conducted less than a month 
ago.  Great efforts are now underway to get things back 
on track including the Gates Foundation providing $10 
million for communication efforts.  

I wish I could give exact dates for the complete eradica-
tion but past history persuades me not to do so.  

I hope this is helpful. 

Our continued financial support is necessary to meet Ro-
tary’s goal to End Polio Now.  Your generosity is so im-
portant and with your help we will fight the battle and 
achieve the goal.  Please participate in the upcoming 
Restaurant Week during the week of October 20 -26th.  
More on this to follow!!   

I’ve failed over and over and over again in my life and that is why I succeed. Michael Jordan 



15  

Education is the most powerful weapon which you can use to change the world. Nelson Mandela 
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Dave Bensley 
District Governor  

2019-2020 
 

465 Earlville Rd. 
Earlville, NY 13332 

Phone:  
(H) 315-691-9105 

 
(C) 315-447-3112 

 
E-mail:   

yep7170@gmail.com  

W w w . ro t ar y  

d i c t ri c t7 1 7 0 .o r g  

 

 

Register for Hawaii 

International Conven-

tion June 6-10, 2020 

    Honolulu, Hawaii 

 

 

 

 

 

 

District Conference 

Friday, May 1st through Sunday, May 3rd, 2020 

Marriott, Downtown Syracuse 

 

 

 

 

 

mailto:jsmith1532@aol.com
https://ric2019.rotary.de/en/registration/rotary/
http://www.riconvention.org/en/honolulu

